REQUESTING NEW ORACLE PRIMARY OBJECT CODES
New primary object codes should be requested according to the following guidelines:

· Only the Office of the Assoc VP in UAB Financial Affairs is authorized to create primary object codes.
· To help ensure consistent and appropriate use of the object codes, all object codes must have an appropriate official definition prior to being authorized for use. 
· The use of the new object code must not conflict with, nor obfuscate the meaning of, existing object codes.
· As a general rule, if the equivalent information can be obtained elsewhere (for example, from the Accounts Payable application or the Inventory Management application),  then an object code should not be utilized (unless it is required by Hospital or University to be separately budgeted). 
· Where the object code is distinguishing functions or activities within a natural account classification, then GL Accounts should be strongly considered instead of object codes. 

· It should be intended that the object code will remain in existence ‘permanently’ or at least for a significant indefinite time period.

· In defining and selecting object codes, the applicability of IRS and other external reporting requirements must be very carefully considered.  
Requestor:

  Name
________________________________________________________________

  Phone
___________________________   Fax_________________________________

  Email 
________________________________________________________________


Proposed New Object Code:

     Proposed Object Code Number 

________________________________________________________________

   Proposed Object Code Title 

(cannot exceed 22 characters long)

________________________________________________________________

   Official Definition of Proposed Object Code  (required; definition should be complete 

enough to distinguish it clearly from other object codes) 

   ______________________________________________________________________

   ______________________________________________________________________

   ______________________________________________________________________

   ______________________________________________________________________

   ______________________________________________________________________

   ______________________________________________________________________

   ______________________________________________________________________

   ______________________________________________________________________

   ______________________________________________________________________

   ______________________________________________________________________

  New object code eligible for use by:

  ___   University only 

  ___   Hospital only :  Hospital Finance approval________________________________          




  ___   UAB-wide, i.e. both University and Hospital

All Hospital object code requests must first be authorized by Deborah Brown in Hospital Financial Management [Fax 975-6093; Email “debbrown.uab.edu”].  All non-Hospital object code requests and all authorized Hospital requests should be submitted to Stephanie Mullins in UAB Financial Affairs [Fax 975-6697; Email “smullins@uab.edu”].
